

## **FHS PTSO Meeting Minutes**

February 16, 2021

# Call to Order

A meeting of the FHS PTSO was held virtually via ZOOM on Tuesday, February 16, 2021. Co-President Kathy Wade called the meeting to order at 12:32 p.m. and adjourned at 1:41 p.m.

#### Attendees

Kathy Wade, Corinne Power, Sara Eichmann, Julie Vaught, Sheryl Harton, Crystal Sanders, Dr. Jay Dostal, Wendy Moss, Heather Armstrong, K.C. Pummill, Angela Harrison, Kathy Wetzell, Liz Rusher, Christy Plummer, Liz Taylor, Katie Jackson, Michelle Kieklak and Tanner Wade.

### Secretary's Report: Julie Vaught

The minutes from the January meeting were previously emailed to all the Executive Board. The minutes were unanimously approved without changes.

#### Principal's Report: Dr. Jay Dostal:

Dr. Dostal reported that Virtual CAP Conferences will be held for  $9^{th} - 11^{th}$  grade students February  $22^{nd} - 24^{th}$ . All juniors will have individual conferences with counselors before the CAP Conference. Separate conferences will be held for rising  $9^{th}$  graders March  $2^{nd} - 19^{th}$ . Parents can view the classes their students have chosen in the Home Access Center through February  $26^{th}$ . Dr. Dostal has reported higher attendance with virtual conferences than in person conferences.

He has a team working on how to assess students' progress since there has been no standardize testing in over a year.

Prom, Graduation, and Project Graduation Ceremonies are still being considered on if and how to hold them in a safe way. These are all Fayetteville Public Schools sanctioned events and under the direction of Dr. Colbert. Keep checking daily announcements. All parents and students get the same emails.

In March, Dr. Dostal hopes to have more information regarding the updated athletic facilities plan.

Wednesday, February 17<sup>th</sup> will be an official "snow day" with no virtual learning. One day will be added to the end of the year school calendar.

President's Report: Kathy Wade and Corinne Power

Presidents' Council was cancelled.

Treasurer's Report: Sheryl Harton

Sheryl Harton reported that the current cash balance is \$16,071.67. The Restricted amount for Glass Slipper is \$5785. Sheryl also presented the current P&L, Budget vs Actual, and Balance Sheet. The RISE AWARDS donations will be reallocated since the RISE program is being postponed until next year. Suggestions on how to reallocate these funds will be taken throughout the month and voted on next meeting.

Membership Report: Sara Eichmann/Elizabeth Cash

No Report

Outreach Committee Report: Kathy Wetsell/Lisa Mayer

Kathy Wetsell reported that Outreach is creating a google doc that the counselors will have access to add the needs of students and then those needs will be filled through Sign-Up Genius. Extra outreach funds will be used to fill up the Food Pantry.

Communications / Website Report: K.C. Pummill

K.C. Pummill will share the information about the PTSO scholarships and spirit nights on social media.

Volunteer Coordinator Report: Wendy Moss

Wendy reported that volunteers are needed to help organize the Glass Slipper project.

**Glass Slipper: Wendy Moss** 

Wendy Moss requested that Dr. Dostal assist in getting the approval to allow Glass Slipper to give out dresses to Seniors.

Hospitality Committee Report: Liz Taylor / Miriam Smith

Liz Taylor is coming up with ideas for Teacher Appreciation.

Grants/Faculty Liaison Report: Angela Harrison

No Report

**Spirit Nights: Corinne Power** 

Corrinne Power reported that February 25<sup>th</sup> is a spirit night at Mamaka.

### Scholarships Report: Liz Rusher

Liz Rusher reported that 4 scholarships will be given out for PTSO in the amount of \$500 each at the Scholarship Banquet on May 11<sup>th</sup>. April 6<sup>th</sup> is the deadline to apply and application are now in Naviance. Katie Jackson, Sara Eichmann, Corrine Power, Christy Plummer, and Angela Harrison have volunteered to be a part of the committee.

Project Graduation Report: Kelly Edmiaston

No report. See Dawg Crew report.

President Elect Report: Sara Eichmann

No report.

Dawg Crew/Student Council Reports: Tanner Wade

Tanner Wade reported that Dawg Crew is now in charge of Project Graduation under the direction of Michelle Fyfe. Ideas include holding the events after graduation at the Football Field instead of at the Boys and Girls Club. More details to come after Dr. Colbert and team sanction the event.

**ALLPS Report: Heather Armstrong** 

Heather Armstrong reported that 81 seniors have graduated since August. ALLPS is celebrating Black History Month and students were given the opportunity to write an essay for a scholarship award.

Student Resource Officer Report: Julia McKinney

No report.

**New Business** 

K.C. Pummill said to look for information regarding the AP Scholarship Banquet for Seniors. This is usually held mid-April.

Announcements & Dates to Remember

Next meeting will be Tuesday, March 16, 2021 via Zoom.